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Daniel Natal, President

Norma Borja Kroll, Beautification Coordinator

Robert McAlister, Neighborhood Watch Coordinator

Susana Sotillo, Recording Secretary/Temporary Newsletter Editor

Auria Natal, Treasurer   

Rich Rockwell, Webmaster http://www.halcyonpark.org/
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Winter 2008 (February – March) — Volume 6 No. 8

President’s Message:

We hope that your Valentine’s Day was a very happy one and wish you the best this coming spring.

Now that our elected officials have resumed their administrative duties, we hope to be able to sit down with them and discuss some quality-of-life issues that affect residents of Halcyon Park. One of the pending issues is street parking and the other one is littering by outsiders and residents.  It is very congested along Lexington Avenue and this makes walking around the park very difficult, especially for senior citizens. As of March 1, 2008 NJ Transit will impose parking fees to all commuters at the Grove Street Light rail station, these new parking fees may discourage some of the outsiders from parking at the station or cause an additional problem for Halcyon Park residents. We also have too many commercial vehicles parked on our residential streets. 

We would like to encourage our neighbors and friends to attend Town Council meetings at least once a month.  Bloomfield residents have an opportunity to speak out during the public portion of these meetings about issues that affect their communities. We need individuals who represent Halcyon Park.  

Spring is right around the corner.  March 20th marks the arrival of spring and we would like to organize an egg hunt for children who live in the park.  If you are interested in helping us, please call Dan at 973-259-1337.  We should be able to plan this activity for a Saturday or Sunday in March.

We are very grateful to Rich Rockwell for the spectacular Halcyon Park Web site he maintains for our enjoyment.  Rich has generously paid for the hosting privileges for our Web site and this has given us a location in Cyberspace.  Everyone can find Halcyon Park in Bloomfield, New Jersey thanks to Richard.  He has also spent many hours at the Historical Society researching the design and development of this enclosed community.  Some of us are planning to go to the Newark Hall of Records to research information about the houses we own.  We want to know who the previous owners were and how the land was subdivided.

If you have an issue you would like to bring to the attention of the HPNA leadership or to the attention of township officials, please contact me at your earliest convenience.

Daniel Natal, President
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It just seems like a never-ending race for the McAlister children of our very own Halcyon Park neighborhood. These kids have come such a long way in such a short time. Between this summer outdoor track season, cross country, and the indoor season they have so much to be proud of.

Let me start with Natalie McAlister, 13, who attends BMS.  She earned a spot to go to Knoxville, TN in August in the 2007 AAU Youth Jr. Olympics 100 meter hurdles with a time of 19.23.  It was a big accomplishment that she went this far considering she just starting doing the hurdles this season. She had to make it in the local meets, district meets, and then regionals to make it to the Nationals. 

Natalie also did cross-country for endurance.  She made it to the Cross Country National’s in Virginia Beach.  Running a personal best of 18:31.6 in the 4K and never taking a break, she went right into training for the indoor season and for the Women’s Colgate Games in NY. This was a five-week competition where the family had to get up at 6:00 am every Saturday morning and drive to Pratt Institute in Brooklyn, NY to gain enough points to run at Madison Square Garden. Natalie fell shy of ½ point.  Her personal best time in the 55 Meter Hurdles is 9.2.  A job Well Done Natalie!

Nathan McAlister, 8, who attends Berkeley School, ended his Outdoor Track Season in the district running the 800 meters with a time of 2:55.45, the 400 meters with a time of 1:18.14, and the 200 meters with a time of 34.69 – all personal best for him.  Nathan also did cross-country, running 1700 meters in Randolph.  He came in first every week he ran in Randolph with a personal best of 7:15.70 in the 1700 meters. This earned him a spot to the Cross Country National’s in Virginia Beach, running a personal best of 8:24.3 in the 2K.  He has made it as an all American Cross Country Runner.

http://www.mctrack.org/Lakeland/PLakeland.html

Nathan ran the 5k, (that’s right, the 5k!) coming in 17th place overall with a time of 21.37.0, which placed him 2nd in the 14 and under age group.  He kept a pace of 6:58 and if you know anything about track, this is AMAZING for such a young child.

Hats off to Nathan!

Natalie will be more then ready for the Bloomfield High School Track Team.

Let’s give a special thanks to all those who had a part in their early success: Coach Al Johnson, and Coach Paula Taylor of the Lightning Track Club. www.leaguelineup.com/lightningtrackclub
Please take the time to congratulate these young rising stars that work so hard to achieve these goals. Who knows this may be our future Olympians from Bloomfield, NJ. Kudos to Both!
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  News from the Beautification Coordinator – Normal Borja Kroll    

Please help our township employees maintain the park litter free. If you have any new ideas concerning the care of the park grounds, please call our Director of Recreation, Anthony Nesto, at 973-743-9074.  

The HPNA leadership is encouraging residents to plant trees in order to 

minimize the harmful effects of pollution from the traffic congestion around us. If you are interested in planting trees on your property, please contact Stephen Schuckman, ISA certified arborist and NJ certified tree specialist, municipal arborist for Glen Ridge and Bloomfield. You can reach him on Tuesdays at [image: image10]

 INCLUDEPICTURE "chrome://skype_ff_toolbar_win/content/space.gif" \* MERGEFORMATINET [image: image11]973-680-4009, or leave a message with DPW at 973-680-4127.

Mayor Raymond McCarthy has reactivated the Beautification Committee for the Township of Bloomfield. If you are interested in serving on this committee, please call Pam Walsh, Mayor McCarthy’s secretary, at 973-680-4080 and send her your resume. Active and involved residents are needed who want to find ways of improving their surroundings and cleaning up the litter and blight one finds in various areas throughout the Township. We all want to live in a beautiful and harmonious community. Please, get involved and help make it happen.


Proposed Scholarship Committee





We would like to encourage parents of children who live in the park to consider forming a scholarship committee for deserving young people. College tuition and room and board represent enormous costs for most parents.  Any assistance from one’s community or fellow citizens is welcome.





Once a committee is duly constituted, guidelines would need to be developed for awarding a substantial scholarship ($500 or more). For example, in addition to academic achievement, applicants need to demonstrate a certain level of civic involvement with their HP community or a township organization.





Susana Sotillo
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Barbara P. Hughes - REALTOR


The Nicholas Team


973-509-2222 X126


barbarahughes@remax.net


www.barbaraphughes.com





A Message from our Sponsor…
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YOU ARE INVITED!





PUBLIC OPEN HOUSE


SUNDAY February 24    1-4PM





33 PARKWAY EAST 


  HALCYON PARK





Events at the Bloomfield Public Library


90 Broad Street - Bloomfield, NJ 07003


Contact:     Gian Hasija , Library Director


Phone: 973-566-6200


Fax:      973-566-6217








There’s always something new at the Bloomfield Public Library!





Thanks to the capabilities of the Bergen County Cooperative Library System, Bloomfield Public Library


cardholders can now request the loan of any book or audiovisual title online from home!  If you need help, call the Information 


Services Desk at 973-566-6200, ext. 502 and a librarian will talk you through the process or place the request for you.  


All you need is an updated card and a pin number.  Stop in during Library hours to sign up and learn how to use the new system. 


Pick up a list of BCCLS libraries and marvel at our improved range!


	


All audiovisual materials, including DVDs, videos, CDs, and books on tape may now be borrowed free of charge with your 


Bloomfield Public Library card.  Fees still apply to items lost or returned late.


	


Thanks to a generous donation by the Bloomfield Woman’s Club, children can now enjoy Spin Art, an exciting electronic craft 


that allows them to create abstract paintings and three-dimensional collages.  After creating a work of art, each child will write 


about what it represents.  Children’s work will be displayed in the Library for all patrons to admire.  Spin Art sessions will take 


place every Wednesday evening at 6:00 PM.  Snacks will be provided for all children. 


For additional information about Library activities for children, please call 973-566-6200, ext 502 or check the Children’s Library 


links on our website.	


	


The following special programs will be presented in the Library Theatre:


The Legend of the Freedom Quilts (live presentation about the Underground Railroad) –


Sunday, February 9th – 2:00 PM


Dugan’s Hooligans (Celtic-Eclectic family band) – Sunday, March 2nd – 2:00 PM


Civil War Women (one woman play) – Sunday, March 8th – 2:00 PM





Events are subject to change. For the most current information about films, lectures, musical performances and other Library programs, holiday closings, and other news, please visit the Library, call 973-566-6200, check out our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.bplnj.org" ��www.bplnj.org�, read our newsletter, “Bloomfield Public Library Quarterly”, consult local newspapers, or look at event postings on WBMA Cable Channel 35.  Book purchase suggestions and reference questions may be emailed to reference@bplnj.org. 	
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REAL ESTATE IN HALCYON PARK
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